
SPRINGVILLE NEWS 
 From the City Clerkôs office at 304 Broadway  

Telephone: 854 -6428  Visit our web site at: www.ci.springville.ia.us                                                             

Volume 16, Issue 7       July 2016  

City of Springville 
Mayor 

Roger Shebetkaé..854-7771 
 

City Council 
Mareta Ralstoné....854-6438 
Dennis Thieséé....854-6121 
Patrick Hoyt Sréé.854-6269 
Penny Sindelaréé.854-7723 
Brad Merrittééé...854-6996 

 
City Hall ï 854-6428 

City Clerk ï Kim Donaldson 
Dep. Clerk- Dee Wagaman 

 
Maintenance Department 
Todd Wymané.521-2591 
Brandon Frenché...521-2590 

 
Council Meetings 
1
st
 & 3

rd
 Mondays 

6 pm at City Hall 
 

Library Board of Trustees 
Deb Vaughn- President 
Tina Allsup- Secretary 

Treva Davis, James Porter, 
Daryl McCall,   
Marla Carnahan,   
Angel Chizek 

 
SANSI 

Janet Lentz ïCoordinator 
854-6100 

 
Parks Board 

Robin Ballentyne, Chairperson 
David Gloeckner,  
Teresa Pilipovic,  
Jodie King  

  
Board of Adjustment 

Mike Hanshaw, Kurt Gillette, 
Iris Trampe, Robin Ballantyne, 

 Nick Besler 
 

Planning & Zoning  
Commission 
Daryl Pearson, 

Nick Besler, Doug Fowler,  
Gary Boren 

 
Fire Department 

Chief PJ Hoyté..854-7554 
Asst. Chief Kevin Hulett 

 
Cemetery Committee 

    Dixie Brady, Lyle Andersen, 
        James Koppenhaver 

 
Historical Society 

     James Crow - President 
Wes BenderïV.President 

Jeanie Schmidt-  
Secretary/Treasurer 
Karen Taylor-Historian 

 
Township Trustees 
Kevin Hulett ïChairman 
Tom Donaldson, Steve Lam 

  

Garbage will be picked up on Thursday, July 7th due to 
the 4th of July holiday. 

Reminders and Updates from Rudd Sanitation 
   

Springville Garbage Services 
One (1) garbage tag must be attached to EVERY bag or can (40lb limit per 
can or bag).   Service day is Wednesday.  Please set our all garbage and 
recycling the night before or before 5AM on Wednesday.   
   

Recyclable Items 
¶ Paper - newspaper with inserts, office paper, phone books, junk mail 
and magazines 

¶ Corrugated cardboard and chipboard - unwaxed, broken down and tied 
in bundles; smaller than 4ôx4ô 

¶ Plastic - MOST plastic containers with recycle symbols (number includ-
ed), numbers 1 thru 7, EXCEPT 6 

¶ Tin and Aluminum Cans - all food and beverage containers 
   

All Items Must Be Clean 
¶ Motor Oil needs to be in a clear plastic container with a screw on lid and 
set next to garbage.  Glass, plastic bags and styrofoam products go in 
the garbage 

   

We Donôt Pick-Up 
¶ Paint 
¶ Yard Waste 
¶ TVôs 
¶ Computer Monitors 
¶ Tires 
¶ Oil Filters 
¶ Batteries 
   

Garbage Tags Available At 
¶ Caseyôs 
¶ Springville Station 
¶ Springville City Hall 

¶ Rudd Office (Central City) 

Changes to your UTILITY BILLING 
 

Effective July 1, 2016.   
Will show on your  August bill. 

 

Increasing Rates- the rate for gallons of 
Water used over the 2000 gallon  
minimum will increase from  .00375 to 
.00496 cents per gallon.  The rate for  
gallons of Sewer used over the 2000 gallon 
minimum will increase from .004 to .005 
cents per gallon.  The fee for Yard 
Waste/Recycling will increase from $8.25 
to $9.25 per month. 

 

Late Penalties-A $15.00 late fee will be  
assessed to any bill not paid by the due 
date.  This is a once a month only charge 
for late bills, with a once a year forgiveness. 
Also, any utility bill not paid by the shut off 
date will have service discontinued unless 
prior arrangements are made with the City 
Council.  If service is disconnected there is 
a reconnect fee of $50 during business 
hours and $150 after business hours (7:30 
AM-4:00 PM). 

Please watch for 
kids!! 

 

School is out for summer 
and the kids are going to be 
outside playing.  Please 
watch for those on bikes, 
skateboards or just those 
walking around.  Please be 
cautious of kids playing in 
yards with balls that might 
go out into the street.  We 
want everyone to have a 
fun and safe  
summer!! 

http://www.ci.springville.ia.us


Do You Remember When...  
Calvin Newman was teenage pioneer 
    

 Calvin Newman lived in Brown Township 51 years and saw 
Springville grow from a few pioneer log cabins to a thriving village. 
He came to the future town site at age 14 with his mother Susan, 
stepfather Isaac Butler; and several siblings. Isaac and Susan later 
left for Tama County, but Calvin stayed and became a prosperous 
farmer and respected citizen. 
    Born May 7, 1826, in Tennessee, he was about a year old when 
his father, John, died. Susan Browning Newman remarried in 1832 
in Indiana.  The family then lived in Michigan and Wisconsin before 
moving to Iowa in 1840.  
Calvin had seven half-siblings, plus five step-siblings from Isaac 
Butlerôs previous marriage to Clarissa Sargent.  
    At 20, Calvin entered 200 acres of government land in Brown 
Township. He worked for other farmers at first, earning money to 
improve his land. On July 8, 1849, he married Indiana native Mary 
Ann Howard, 18, at her parentsô home in Linn Grove. Isaac Butler, a 
justice of the peace, officiated. There were five Newman children, 
but William, Albert, and Alfred died young.  
   Daughter Evaline ñEvaò married William Wilber in 1869. He was in 
the mercantile business with John Reid, then with his brother  
Edwin. Their store stood where Hinerôs Plumbing & Heating is. In 
1872, William and Eva moved to Chicago. Evaôs brother, John C. 
Newman, left Springville in 1897 and lived in Chicago, Philadelphia, 
New York, Seattle, and Phoenix.  
    In January 1880, Calvin and Mary Ann adopted an Orphan Train 
girl, Mary Jane Scott, 15, from Scotland via New York. Her mother 
died in the U. S. and her father abandoned her. The 1880 census 
listed her and Maude Graves, also 15 and adopted, living with  
Newmans.  
   Calvinôs farm was in Section 21, just north of town. In March 1887 
the Cedar Rapids Evening Gazette reported that he owned 640 
acres, with two houses and five barns. (He later gave 200 acres to 
his son.) The writer stated, ñMr. Newman is a self-made man, full of 
energy and enterprise, and a most  genial gentleman who makes 
everyone welcome at his  pleasant home.ò 
   Calvin and Mary Ann were members of the Methodist Episcopal 
Church, located until 1889 on Springvilleôs south side.  Calvin 
served as a Brown Township trustee and a school director (school 
board member). He was a Democrat.  
   The Newmans were married almost 36 years, until Mary Annôs 
death at age 55. Calvin was 65 when he died June 4, 1891. They 
are buried in the Springville Cemetery, as is their son John. He died 
in 1941 at the Masonic home in Bettendorf. Eva Newman Wilber 
and her husband are interred in Mount Hope Cemetery, Chicago. 
 Springville residents Augusta ñGustyò Newman (1880-1965) and 

Hubert ñStubò Newman (1899-1969) were featured in April and May. 

They and Calvin Newman are not thought to have been  

related. kt 

 
Kindergarten started in 1942  
    

 Springville School introduced kindergarten in 
spring 1942, when Miss Kathleen Marie Kossack 
taught 21 children in March, April, and May. They 
were photographed on steps to the footbridge that 
crossed Big Creek, linking the school grounds (Butler 
Park) with the lower park. The bridge was later 
washed out in a flood. 
    Three-month kindergarten continued at least 
through spring 1945. By the 1949-50 school year, 
kindergarten was being held for two semesters, but 
children attended only half days.  
    Miss Kossack was born in McGregor in 1921. She 

married John Richard Porter, a World War II Navy 

pilot, Jan. 13, 1943. They had six children, and lived 

in Iowa, New York, and Florida. John died in 1991, 

and Kathleen moved to the Eastern Star Masonic 

Home in Boone. She died Dec. 29, 2012, at 91. 

Springvilleôs first kindergarten, 1942. Row 1, from left:  

Kathleen Kossack, teacher; Sharon Kelly, James Yeisley, 

Lee Coppock, Charlene Pedersen. Row 2: Shirley Clark, 

Richard Fisher, Allen Lacock. Row 3: Don Busenbark, 

David Kolek, Wava Palmer. Row 4: Virginia Taylor, Stan 

Holst, Mary Rose, John Hauser. Row 5: Rae Jeanne  

Guthrie, Carolyn Clark, Nancy Butler. Row 6: Roger Pollock, 

Esther Wood, Verne Moore, Virginia Willming.  

(Photo courtesy of  Sharon Kelly Labelle, SHS ô54) 

Historical Society discusses Brown Monument 
    

 The Springville Area Historical Society (SAHS) will not meet in 
July and August. The next meeting will be on Tuesday, Sept. 13, at 
6:30 p.m. in the SAHS building on Broadway. All interested in local 
history are welcome. 
   At the June 14 meeting, president James Crow said he had  
spoken with the Springville Cemetery Committee about the  
deterioration of the Brown monument. Bev Franks announced that 
Dan Lilli of Iowa City would here June 23 to discuss repair  
strategies. Mr. Lilli, who is with Watts Vault and Monument Co., has 
37 years of experience in monument restoration. 
   Kimball Behning delivered a gift to SAHS from Mareta ñButchò 
Ralston: an owl made from wood of Springvilleôs old water tower. A 
fire cause by lightning destroyed the unused tower July 26, 1978. 
Butchôs late husband, Doug Ralston, salvaged unburned wood and 
had a Marion man make the owl for Butchôs sister, the late Twila 
Wyman. 
   Other donations to SAHS came from Don and Nicki Simmons for 
the Springville Lions Club, whose local chapter disbanded June 1 
after more than 62 years. Three metal lion figurines and two small 
banners were delivered by Jean Schmidt, secretary-treasurer. 
   Historian Karen Taylor said about 50 attended ñGoodbye to Our 

Old Schoolò May 21, including 27 alumni, three former teachers, 

and a former maintenance man. Kay Ernst Davis, SHS ô60; her  

husband; and two grandchildren came from near Rockford, Ill.  

Others at the June 14 meeting were Wes Bender, vice president, 

and Joan White.  

  
Age of old tower uncertain 
   
 How old was the unused Springville water  

tower that burned July 27, 1978? Possibly about 

75 years. The Springville New Era of April 22, 

1903, reported that a new ñtower and tankò were 

going up. Whether the 1903 structure was the 

same one that burned in 1978 needs to be verified. 

 Springvilleôs city water system was installed in 

1894 (on the north side of town only), so the first 

water tower served for only nine years. 



NOTES FROM THE LIBRARY BOARD 
   
 Do you have free time that you 
donôt know what to do with? Have 
you been wondering if there is  
somewhere you could volunteer 
your time? Well, look no further, we 
can always use volunteer help at 
the library. There are many things 
that a volunteer can do ï shelf 
books, organize the DVDs, cover 

books, work at the desk checking out and checking in 
(especially on activity and story time days), the list is 
endless. You can even work outside in the flower 
beds if that is your thing. Please consider  
volunteering at the library, there is a need. If  
interested contact Linda at the library 854-6444. 
 The library now has a movie license so that we 
can show movies on our new AV upgrades that were 
recently installed. Thanks to the Friends of the Library 
for paying for the licensing fee and putting $6,000 
towards the AV upgrades. The Friends make it  
possible for us to do and have so much. Thanks 
Friends. 
 At the library boardôs June meeting new officers 
were elected, Tina Allsup as secretary and Deb 
Vaughn as president. Tina currently hold the office of 
secretary and along with Deb will start a two year 
term July 1. Other board members are (in case you 
donôt know) Angel Chizek, Treva Davis, Marla  
Carnahan, Daryl McCall and James Porter. All of the 
board members volunteer their time to improve and 
develop the Springville Memorial Library. 
 Donôt forgetðSummer Reading is going on, so 

join the fun; go out to eat at Chiliôs and give the library 

15% of your bill, vouchers at library and city hall; we 

are still taking orders for Tupperware, 40% goes to 

the library, check on our web page or stop at the  

library. Thanks to everyone who supports the library. 

Calendar of Events 

July 5- Summer Reading Activity at 

  1:00 

July 7- Story Time at 10:30 

July 7- Cello Choir Free Concert at 7:00 

July 11- AARP Driver Safety Course at 10:00 

July 12- Summer Reading Activity:  

  Gonzo the Magician at 1:00 

July 12- Murder Mystery in the Library  

  (Please RSVP at the library) at 6:00 

July 14- Story Time at 10:30 

July 14- Harold Gray and Company Free Concert at  

  6:00 

July 19- Summer Reading Activity at 1:00 

July 21- Story Time at 10:30 

July 23- Author Visit: Linda McCann. Linda will be  

  speaking on the history of the CCC in Iowa.  

  Program starts at 1:00 

July 25- Book Fair by the Book House Fundraiser  

  begins 

July 26- Summer Reading Activity: Donna Kula   

  presents Exploring Energy Saving at 1:00 

July 28- Story Time at 10:30 

Need to buy a gift? 
 

The library is having a Tupperware fundraiser! 
Anything our patrons buy, the library gets 40% of 
the profits. Stop by the library for a  brochure and 
an order form!  

Buresh Room Rentals 
 

Planning a graduation, birthday, shower, or 
any other party? Donôt forget our room rental 
service! Call us at 854-6444 or email us at 
sprlibry@netins.net for information regarding 
the room.  

mailto:sprlibry@netins.net


On Memorial Day,  
 

The Legion Auxiliary of Springville Post 331 marched at the Cemetery with the Legion and the School Band. Auxiliary 
members present were: Angie Gloeckner, Carol Grawe, Jill & Marilyn Andersen, Kellie Beyers,  
Linda, Morgan and Mikayla Nachazel, Pat Rose, Elaine Shaw, Rita Finn, Lavonne Yanda, Nicole Miller, Katelyn Gloeck-
ner, Janice McArthur, and Linda Rogers (photographer).  From here some went to the Viola Cemetery for services.  At 
noon some members with the men from the Legion, had a luncheon at the Legion. 

Prior to Memorial Day, Springville Legion Auxiliary Post 331  
distributed poppies outside Sally's on 2 different nights.  Lin-
da Rogers and Joyce Domeyer. 

Members of the Springville Legion Auxiliary Post 331 on  
Friday before Memorial Day placed poppies on Vet's graves 
following the Legion members as they placed the flags on the 
same Vet's graves.  Members there were Connie Sjostrom , 
Linda Rogers, Marilyn Andersen, Lavonne Andersen, and 
Janice McArthur. 

The American Legion and Auxiliary hosted the Linn 
County Flag Disposal Ceremony at Cox Pond on  
Saturday June 11. We had a good day for it ( after it 
rained). The Nachazel family carried out the cutting 
of stripes as Lyle Anderson read what each stripe 
stood for. Diane Miller read. The luncheon was held 
at the Legion afterwards and food was prepared by 
the Auxiliary ladies. Linda Rogers, Lavonne Yanda,  
Marilyn Andersen ( and her grand child, our young-
est member), Janice McArthur, other members 
brought in desserts and salads. One Marion Legion 
member said he likes coming to ours when we host 
because he loves the food! 

 

Legion Auxiliary Events 


